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1. Overall Description:

CT3 has seen some proposals for multiplexing on the Nb interface and would like to seek related guidance from SA2 before more deep discussion happen

For typical payload transported over the Nb interface, the /IP/UDP/RTP header overhead (40 byte for IPv4, 60 byte for IPv6) and the layer 2 header/trailer header overhead (e.g. 38 bytes for Ethernet v2, 7 bytes for POS) are much larger than the transported payload NbFP/codec (e.g. 35 byte for AMR 12.2 kHz and 9 byte for SID frames). It is considered desirable to reduce the /IP/UDP/RTP header and the layer 2 header/trailer overheads to save bandwidth. This might be achieved by multiplexing several NbFP/codec payload PDUs of different bearers within one IP packet sent between MGWs over the Nb interface. This has the potential to half the bandwidth required at the Nb interface for IP transport.
In this meeting, CT3 reviewed a proposed Study Item with two supporting companies. It was also brought up to the attention of the group that some similar studies may have been done in the past for IP transport in the UTRAN as well as in the IETF. CT3 is asking SA2 to determine whether a proposed new study, given the condition of enough supporting companies is fulfilled, should be made by SA2, or if SA2 wishes CT3 to pursue this task. At the same time some of the proposed alternatives seen aim to have new RTP (enhanced-RTP) to achieve this payload multiplexing. In that case IETF could have a primary responsibility.
2. Actions:

To SA2 group.

ACTION: 
CT3 kindly asks SA2 to provide the following guidance: 

1. SA2 needs to decide if the preliminary study of this possible enhancement should be done in SA2, CT3, IETF or other place.

2. Does SA2 see architectural impacts with respect to this activity?
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